Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

            Meeting of the Board of Directors

         September 21, 2004

Location:


The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:

Chuck Ferlisi, Rod Miller, Dana Kemp and Roger Mangrum.

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Homeowner Discussion

Discussion was held with regard to not allowing the posting of items on the exterior of the guard shack. The Board discussed the idea of installing a bulleting board at the pool area that could be used to post conununity notices. The Board did agree that they did not want items posted at the front entry on the guard shack.

Landscape

It was noted that tree-trimming bids were forthcoming.

Security

Discussion was held with regard to the service of the guard company. It was noted that not all of the guards were regularly greeting vehicles.

It was noted that a deduction would be made in the security bill of $100.00 to pay for the usage of the phone.

Minutes & Financial Reports

A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, 2nd by Mr. Ferlisi to approve the July 2004 meeting minutes as submitted. All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to approve of the August 2004 financial statement as submitted. All in favor, motion carried.

Mr. Ferlisi informed the Board that he had submitted the application to Farmers Insurance for a quote for insuring the association.

Management Report

Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community.

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the months of August & September 2004.

Old Business

Discussion was held with regard to the bids to reslurry streets in the community. Mr. WiltJams informed the Board that he had obtained a bid from Reagan Paving and from E1 Camino Paving. The bid from Reagan Paving was approximately $14,000 and the bid from E1 Camino was approximately $21,000. It was further noted that Reagan Paving had reduced their price by one-third in order to compensate the association for having to slurry the streets sooner than normal. The Board approved the bid from Reagan and noted that some repairs were needed before the slurry was completed. Notice will be sent to the owners.

New Business                             

Discussion was held with regard to the proposal from North Shore Engineering to install a monitoring well in the driveway at the entrance to the community. The Board noted that they did not want the well in the entrance but would consider allowing it to be installed in the concrete flow-line in the parking lot next to the basketball court. The Board asked the manager to also inquire about possible compensation to the association.

The Board approved the bid from Robert Owens, CPA in the amount of $900.00 to complete the 2003-04 tax returns and annual audit.

At 7:30 PM, the Board opened the meeting to the owners to discuss the proposed upgrades to the common area front entrance and gates. The Board allowed owners to voice their opinions on the matter and the proposed letter that was sent to the owners. The Board noted that they would calculate the vote of the owners and review the input with regard to how they would proceed on the issue.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned into executive sesston at 9:10 PM.

Submitted by:

Jack L. Williams 

Acting Secretary

